CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
Monday, January 14, 2008 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Steve Burnett, Wendy Burns-Ardolino, Christie Burton, Susan Copeland, Rosemary Fischer, Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Byron Jeff, Kathryn Kemp, Sherry King, Gary Mary, Antoinette Miller, Lillian Parker, Russ Porter, Joan Taylor, Margaret Thompson, David Williams.
Non-Members present:  Scott Burke, John Campbell, Mark Daddona, Tom Eaves, Lisa Eichelberger, Anthony Giovannitti, Cheryl Hester, Jeff Jacobs, Mark May, Benita Moore, Sue Odom, Diane Prince, Celeste Walley-Jean.
Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30pm.

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made to approve minutes from December 10, 2007, seconded, Council approved.  The minutes can be viewed at Faculty Council web page:

http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provosot/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
Reports
2. President – no report (not present)
3. Provost – 
a) The Atlanta Journal Constitution reported before Christmas 2007 numerous instances of P-Card abuses by various USG institutions. Clayton State University was reported to have used a limo service.  The limo service was a bus rented by the Athletic Dept for the transport of teams to athletic events and deemed acceptable.  The AJC reports prompted a team of audits to each USG institution.  The CSU audit team reported to the President on January 4, 2008.  The President will be addressing faculty on proper procedures of future P-Card use.  
b) The P&T Committee is finished with their 2008 review.  Their review was sent to the Provost and President and will be before the BOR in February.  Faculty will be notified at the earliest appropriate time of the outcomes. 
c)  Positions to be filled: 

A&S Dean – 65 candidates applied, a list of 10 finalists will be completed by January 14th and candidates will be brought on campus in February.

CIMS Deans Search – The committee headed by Dr. Chacko and managed by the Coleman Lew firm is presenting the top 10 candidates next month.


Director of International Affairs – The position description is written and will be presented to the President. A screening committee has been formed and the position will be advertised with the target date for filling it by July 1.


CID Director – Dr. Eaves heads the committee working on filling the position. 

Nurse Managed Clinic Director – Dr. Eichelberger announced that Dr. Julia Spinola had accepted the position of interim director.

d)  The following positions had been filled:


Director of Financial Aid – Pat Barton, a previous long-time CSU staff member, is returning “home.”


Head of Library Access Services –Katherine Ott had accepted the position.
  
Dean of the College of Professional Studies – Dr. Rodger Bates joins CSU February 1.

Associate Dean of Business – Dr. Diane Prince joined the School of Business the first week of January 2008.

e)   Associate Provost Eaves provided an update on Spring 2008 enrollment as 5,873 at close on last Friday.  Enrollment should reach 5,900 when Spring 2008 enrollment is closed. The Graduate School enrollment is 114 for Spring 2008, and about 50% are full time students. The Fayette County site has attracted a large number of students. Further, a coming change in the schedule matrix will be necessary in order to facilitate students’ schedules and increase night-time enrollment. The matrix was reviewed by the deans, department heads and faculty members through the Ad Hoc committee on Course Scheduling.
4. CAPC – No report.
5. UPC - Susan Copeland reported continuing work by the committee on the daycare program.  Drafts of questionnaires are prepared and the final survey will be distributed to students and faculty on campus the week of January 21st. 
Old Business

6.  Faculty Council Ad Hoc Committee on Course Evaluations – Stephen Burnett indicated there were reports of a potential, but limited “student boycott” on course evaluations in the Fall 2007 evaluation period. The reason appeared to be due to the inability to see grades until after the semester if not completing the evaluations. An initial review with Associate Provost Eaves reported a 70% completion rate with only “marginal” changes from Spring 2007 to Fall 2007 evaluation rates. Institutional Research Director, Dr. Reddy, will review more thoroughly to ensure there are no problems with the return rate due to the potential boycott.
New Business

7. Dean Mark May presented the Learning and Living Community Plan for Residence Halls.  The key points made were:  opportunities, challenges, mission statement, goals, options, issues vs. themes and scheduling. Full time faculty members are encouraged to participate on themes and across disciplines. Chair Porter requested Provost Hoffman on incentives for faculty participation in the program. Provost Hoffman indicated that faculty will be provided with “in load” incentives. A Learning Community Faculty Meeting will be held January 23 @ 12:30 in UC 267.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm   
The next regularly scheduling meeting is January 28, 2008.
